
13. QUESTIONS WITHOUT NOTICE 

13.1 Questions without Notice   
 
1. Councillor Hawker referred to the Coal Seam Gas Extraction and asked the 

General Manager if enquiries could be made in regards to the use of B-Tex 
gas. 

 
The General Manager advised that he will investigate the matter and advise 
Councillors of the outcome. 

 
2. Councillor Thompson referred to tree planting within the Local Government 

Area and asked the General Manager if there were any proposed tree plantings 
to take place in Invegowrie Avenue, Glen Alpine. 

 
The General Manager advised that he will investigate the matter and advise 
Councillor Thompson of the outcome. 
 

3. Councillor Thompson noted that Denham Court Road is looking very untidy and 
asked the Director City Works if Council is responsible for the maintenance of 
the area. 

 
The Director City Works advised that Council is responsible for maintenance 
for a portion of Denham Court Road from Fox Valley Road to Camden Valley 
Way and that Liverpool Council is responsible from Fox Valley Road to 
Campbelltown Road.  
 
The Director City Works advised that he will investigate the matter, and if 
appropriate write a letter to Liverpool City Council regarding the matter and 
make the necessary arrangements for the area to be maintained. 
 

4. Councillor Thompson referred to the Medical facilities within Park Central and 
asked the Acting Director Planning and Environment if he could investigate the 
sanitary facilities to determine if they comply with relevant DCP's.  

 
It was noted the currently visitors to these buildings are required to visit a 
specific floor to utilise toilet facilities and investigations should be undertaken 
as to the availability of the sanitary facilities at certain times. 
 
The Acting Director Planning and Environment advised that upon the 
consideration of a development application all applicants must provide a certain 
number of sanitary facilities dependent on the floor area. It was further noted 
that Council does not have the control to advise Developers of the required 
locations for these facilities. 
 
The Acting Director Planning and Environment advised that he will investigate 
the availability of the sanitary facilities during operating hours of the medical 
centre's at Park Central. 



 
5. Councillor Borg advised that he received an email from a community member 

referring to traffic management issues in Queen Street, Campbelltown opposite 
the entry to Campbelltown Mall. If was noted that if a vehicle is turning right into 
the bottom Mall carpark entry, other vehicles cannot overtake the turning 
vehicle due to a tree currently located adjacent to the kerb.  

 
Councillor Borg asked the Director City Works if he could investigate the 
matter, including the removal of the tree as outlined by the community member. 
  
The Director City Works advised that he will investigate the traffic management 
matter including consideration to the removal. 
 

6. Councillor Lake asked the Director City Works if he could be provided with an 
update on the proposed Pedestrian Overbridge at Leumeah Railway Station.  

 
The Director City Works advised that in recent discussions with RailCorp 
progress has have been made in relation to the easement to build the bridge, 
once approved and signed off, tenders will be called for the building of the 
bridge.  
 

7. Councillor Oates referred to the sanitary facilities located in Spotlight Plaza, it 
was noted that the facilities are in poor condition. Councillor Oates asked the 
Acting Director Planning and Environment if there is anything that can be done 
in relation to the condition of the facilities. 

 
The Acting Director Planning and Environment advised that he will investigate 
the matter and take the necessary actions required. 
 

8. Councillor Borg referred to a number of overhanging branches from trees in the 
Campbelltown CBD, including one located outside of Court Tavern and along 
Queen Street. Councillor Borg asked the Director City Works if the trees within 
Queen Street could be lopped. 

 
The Director City Works advised that he will investigate the matter and make 
the appropriate arrangements for the trees to be lopped. 
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